Needs Study Group of the NAHASDA Formula Negotiated Rulemaking Committee
Conference Call

April 27, 2015
1:00 p.m. ET
Meeting Notes 

The conference call started with a roll call of all participants of the call, and four of the seven study group members were present.  The Eastern Woodlands, Northwest, and the Southwest regional members or alternates were not present.  The study group started the meeting by looking at the items on the proposed agenda.  Without any changes, the proposed agenda for today’s conference call was approved.  The group then reviewed the notes from the previous meeting on April 20, 2015.  Without any changes, the meeting notes from the conference call on April 20, 2015, were approved.  

Review and Approve Final Report Outline
The study group then reviewed and discussed the Final Report Outline.  There was a comment that according to the December 17, 2014, meeting notes, the proposed Final Report Outline was already approved by the study group members.  It was suggested that the group takes another look at this document for additional discussions.  There was a suggestion that if the technical experts have any additional research papers or reference documents, to send these to the study group members to review.  The study group members should have access to these now to reduce the burden of the volume of information that needs to be reviewed later in the process.  Gary Cooper will send out a reminder to the technical experts to send any additional research and reference papers to the study group members.  There was also a suggestion to ask someone to prepare a document listing the links referenced in any of the data source characterizations so that the study group members will have one document to easily reference.  
The technical experts had a discussion last week about the initial assignment and rotations of the data source evaluations.  The process that the technical experts envisioned is that whoever initially was assigned to that data source in the characterization phase will also be assigned to that data source in the evaluation phase.  Once the initial evaluations are completed, these will be rotated to other technical experts for review and comments.  There was a question about whether someone at HUD will be involved in the drafting process.  Todd Richardson from PD&R will be one of the technical experts reviewing and making comments to the data source evaluations.  There was another question about who will replace Ben Winters in writing the plan of drafting the Final Report.  Todd Richardson and Glenda Green will have discussions to work this out.  There were two significant changes proposed to the Final Report Outline: adding bios of the technical support persons and adding a disclosure section.  With these two changes, the Final Report Outline was approved by the study group members.  
In-person Meeting on June 23-24, 2015
The group then had a brief discussion about the proposed In-person meeting on June 23-24, 2015. It was noted that space is available at the Seattle ONAP office to hold the in-person meeting on the proposed dates.  The study group approved the in-person meeting on June 23-24, 2015, at the Seattle ONAP office.  It was suggested that the study group members book their travel sooner than later for the meeting.  Gary Cooper also sent out an email last week with a list of hotel options near the Seattle ONAP office for study group members to reference.  
The next conference call will be to discuss the first round of the Evaluation drafts.  The next conference call will be on Tuesday, May 26, 2015, at 1:00pm Eastern Time.  
